Hull Commission on Disability- Meeting Minutes

Date: June 8th, 2006

Location: Town Hall

Time: 4:00 p.m.

Attendees: Meagan Maynard, Peter Lombardo, Bruce Wood, and Bill Townsend

 

 

1. Housekeeping

2. Current projects

3. New projects

4. Other business

 

Housekeeping

*Bill would like to put public announcements either on the local cable TV station or put an ad in the newspaper to attract new members for the commission.

 

Current Projects

High school

*The AAB recommends application of option 3 in the high school auditorium variance request and requests it to be done by September of 06'. Over the summer all accessibility issues should be dealt with. Bill will put together a checklist for all the issues he has observed in the high school. 

Main Street

*Pat Finn has been transferred from this project. When the last coat of pavement is sealed on the road, then measurements for curb cuts can be taken. 

Apollo Building

*The AAB meeting is Monday, June 19th at 3:00 p.m. Bill is going to get in touch with Denis.

Beach access

*Bruce met with Al Vautrinot (an engineer) about the ramp, and the planning cost is estimated around $5,000. Al will be sending a proposal. The site for the ramp still needs to be surveyed. 

Senior Center

*Bill is going to go down to the Center and do a survey. Peter stated that a possible idea for more parking was to tear down the patch of grass and make the handicapped parking spot larger.

Steamboat Warf Marina

*The ramp for the pier has not been finished yet. After the ramp is completed, Bill will travel down and take a look.

Hingham Savings Bank

*Bill has sent a follow up. When the work is finished on the main building, the commission will be contacted.

Jacob’s School 

*2 million additional dollars is needed to complete funding for the school. The new addition is estimated to be started by January of 2007. The total project time is to last for about 2 years.

 

New Projects

Ocean Club

*Peter and Bill both agree a survey is needed. The owner is aware of accessibility issues and is going to make changes. Bill is sending a letter to the building owner.

Tedeschi’s Food Shop

*Bill wrote a letter to the company rep David Coonan. There has been no reply back yet. A parking lot survey was suggested by Bill. Measurements will be taken, and another letter will be sent. 

 

Other business

Senior Housing Day Room access

*Joyce Sullivan stated that a person in a wheel chair could not access the Senior Housing Day Room. The building needs to be accessible. Bruce will be in charge of this project. Bill will send a letter and do measurements.

 

Next meeting: Thursday, July 13th, at 4:00 p.m. in the Town Hall.

 

Submitted by Meagan Maynard

